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 Human Rights Commission Meeting Minutes
June 19 , 2019 Meeting
APPROVED in HRC Meeting on July 24, 2019
Present: 
Crystal Doody, Rabbi Dan Fellman, John Rushing, Dave Pasinski, Rosalie Young, 


Tricia Wittkowski
Excused: 
Mary Alice Smothers, Frances MacMillan Parks, Bruce Carter, Suzette Melendez, 



Jeff Tamburo, Bob Gardino, Chol Majok
Absent: 
Steve Butler, Khadijo Abdulkadir, Shiu-Kai Chin, Sanjay Chhablani, Leo Sanchez, Shelly



Skellington

Community Members Present:     Mikael Anderson, Lanessa Chaplin (NYCLU), Micah Pasinski, 






Mariah Pasinski, Gina Barbato

County Staff Present: Barrie Gewanter and Montanette Murphy (Human Rights Dept.)

1. Meeting convened at 5:39pm.  As there were only 6 board members present there was no quorum.
2. Speaker Lanessa Owens from the NYCLU spoke about concerns related to the I-81 Viaduct project.  She spoke about the impact of the original construction of I-81, and the segregation in Syracuse- then and now.  She spoke about seeking remediation for the damage done to the residents of the former 15th Ward e from the I-81 project 55 years ago, and a need to mitigate potential damage to people’s lives and health that may occur as a result of the upcoming project.  She pointed to the release of the draft environmental impact statement (DEIS) 6 weeks ago, and called for the voices of affected people to be heard in the subsequent 45 day comment period, which is expected to begin this coming Sept.  She also spoke about a need for a full study of the potential health impacts of the project and a relocation plan for the people who will be displaced or negatively affected by proximity to the demolition and construction work.  In particular she mentioned the elders in Toomey Abbot Towers and the children in MLK school. 
3. There was no quorum to consider any motion related to the draft April 2019 minutes.
4. Highlights and Discussion Items from the Chair: 

There was a brief recap from Rabbi Dan Fellman, Rosalie Young, and Barrie Gewanter about the Community Iftar event at Manley Field House, including  the volunteer service of several Commissioners and the Director.  The May HRC Board meeting was cancelled to encourage HRC Board Members to attend this event.  Sanjay Chhablani, Khadijo Abdulkadir and Shelley Skellington also volunteered at the event that evening. 

A copy of the letter to HRC officers from an administrator in the NY State Health Dept. was included in board member packets.  This letter was in response to a letter from the HRC to the Health Dept. in April.  
5. Highlights and Discussion Items from the Director: 

Barrie Gewanter requested that Board Members sign up for outreach shifts for the Pride & World Refugee Day Festivals.  Crystal Doody agreed to help recruit board members for the World Refugee Day event. 
6. Written 1 page Reports from the Chairs of the Education and Youth Committee and the Police Community Relations Committee were included in Board Member packets. 

7. New Business:

Dave Pasinski provided a report on his family’s service trip to El Paso, Texas.  He and his family worked at a center run by the Catholic Church that provided support to immigrants seeking asylum after they were processed and released by Customs and Border Patrol officials after crossing the US border with Mexico.   Dave’s daughter Mariah also offered thoughts about their experiences at the center. 
Rabbi Dan Fellman then presented a proposal to alternate monthly HRC Business meetings with meetings of Committees on Wednesday nights previously designated for Business meetings.  He suggested that this would help the committees better maintain and coordinate efforts.  Those present expressed support for this approach, but without a quorum, those present could not vote to initiate this. 
Rabbi Dan Fellman mentioned recent events related to citizen encounters with Syracuse police officers that have been in the news, including one incident in which a senior citizen was shot and killed.  He suggested that the HRC should be a part of the subsequent dialogues.  Barrie Gewanter informed those present that the Police Chief was holding a forum to discuss the new SPD use of force policy at 5:30pm on Friday June 28th at St. Lucy’s Church gym. 
8. Crystal Doody motioned to adjoin the meeting.  John seconded the motion.  There was unanimous agreement to adjourn despite the lack of a quorum.  
Respectfully submitted: 
Barrie Gewanter, Director
Board Secretary Bruce Carter was excused from attendance at this meeting. 

